
 
 

 

  

 

 

  

• Let us just declare: GOD ANSWERS PRAYER! Towards the end of July, we 

were surprised and overjoyed to find out that we were pregnant. And he is a 

BOY! The past five months have been 

filled with baby announcements, 

doctors’ appointments, gender reveals 

and lots of ultrasounds 😉.  

• After much prayer, the Lord 

revealed to us that his name will be: 

“Micah Emmanuel (Who is like our 

God, a God Who is with us)”. 

Every week he is with us allows us to thank the Creator for the gift of 

life.    

**Micah is due to arrive in March 2025.  

 

• “Our New Life” Day: We organized on of the most important events this 

past October, where we presented the vision for the next phase of the 

ministry: the small groups 

ministry and phase 5 of our 

expansion project. The church 

was packed not only in numbers 

but also with enthusiasm. The 

New Life church is heading into 

the next level!  

• 19th Missions Conference: 

The impact was tremendous! We 

are amazed on how the Brazilian 

people have developed a passion 

for missions. Our new “faith 

promise” commitments doubled 

over last year’s commitments. The New Life ministry currently supports 24 

missionary projects. The new commitments will allow them to take on at least 

two to three more projects.   
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• We reach the next generation through many ways:  

o Men’s Retreat: One of the keys to Gospel ministry is investing in men. 

In August, we held a men’s retreat to minister and reach many of the 

men and young boys in our community. Several of the men present 

were reached through their own kids or as young men themselves.  

o Discipleship and Seminary: these are key components in training 

them for their role as leaders. We were grateful to see another man, 

Uarlisson, being ordained as pastor. He and his wife, Graziele, will be 

leading the other church plant in Guacuri.  

o Good News clubs: Though we have not been able to do as many this 

year, we had the opportunity to hold Bible clubs at a sister church – 

Parque Bristol. About 20 kids made salvation decisions.  

 



 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

• Pregnancy – When this letter reaches you, Susana will be going on 22 

weeks. Her health is stable, and Baby Micah is developing well. We trust God 
for His protection, but we appreciate the continual prayers for their health 
until his arrival in March.  

• Home remodel – we have been waiting for so long to find workers to help 

with the renovation of our apartment. The pressure to remodel grows to 
prepare for the baby’s arrival. We are set to begin renovations on November 
25th. Please pray for us that we can have the funds and complete the 
renovations before Micah’s birth. WE are also praying for the Lord to give us a 
new vehicle.  

• New Phase – New horizons are in store for our ministry and some 

significant changes are taking place for growth. Please pray as we are still 
training and putting leaders in place. And we are taking the church into this 
new phase of expansion.  

 
 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

The Lundays (and Baby Micah)  

Ephesians 4: 15-16 

 

 

 

 


